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Dear Parents/Carers 
 
 
Executive Deputy Head Teacher 
Congratulations to Mrs Joanne Booker (Higgs) who has been appointed as the Executive Deputy 
Head of St Mary’s.  Mrs Booker has taught at St Mary’s for a total of 16 years and we are delighted 
about her appointment. 
 
Forthcoming Annual Dance Festival 
This year the Annual Dance Festival will be held on Thursday 4 July and Friday 5 July 2013. Tickets 
will be available from Monday 24 June 2013.  Tickets will be available to the parents/carers of those 
children who are performing, in the first instance. Further ticket information will be available nearer 
the date. 
 
Celebration Assembly 
The following children will receive certificates for good work and behaviour in the Celebration 
Assembly on Monday 10 June 2013.  All Parents/Carers are welcome to attend and stay for coffee 
afterwards. 
 

Izzjah Ahmed   Nursery 
For being very helpful and also 

following class rules 

 Rio Thomas   RW 
For a fantastic start to the 

Summer term 

    Zayyan Azram   RB 
For a fantastic attitude to his 

Literacy work 

Meshayah-Lei Lambert-Brown 
1C 

For fantastic running on our 
Athletic multi-skills day 

Zarah Tabassam  1/2L 
For excellent work in Numeracy 

on multiplication and arrays 

   Jasmine Madier  2S 
For planning and writing a good 

recount of ‘the animal lady’s visit’ 

     Eneesiya Kenyon  3L 
 For fantastic work on habitats 

in Science 

   Leah Rashid  3/4B 
For working hard in Maths all 

week and having a secure 
knowledge of her times tables 

 Miya Quailey  4J 
For fantastic work in Literacy 

Amirah Poole  5W 
For writing a lovely prayer 

ready for our class assembly 

Leah Peden   5/6B 
For writing a super persuasive 

argument 

 Damion Courts  6S 
For his Literacy work on 

Birmingham 

 
 
 
 



 
Weekly Certificates 

Lining Up 3/4B 
Spick and Span 1/2L 
Movement Bird RW 

Attendance 5W 
Dinner Time Yummy Bear goes to 5W  Runners up - 4J 
 
 
Kind and Thoughtful Person 
The following children will receive the ‘Kind and Thoughtful’ certificate and care of a cuddly dog.  
The award will be presented in Celebration Assembly on Monday 10 June 2013. The lucky children 
will also have fruit and milk with Mrs Packer in her office. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Attendance and Punctuality 
Please support us in continuing to improve our attendance and punctuality by encouraging your 
children to come to school and be on time every day.   
 
Term Dates 

End of Term 

 
Children break up on 
Tuesday 23 July 2013 

 

 
Have a lovely weekend.   
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Mrs Ava Sturridge-Packer CBE 
Head Teacher  
National Leader of Education 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

KS1 KS2 

Faris Charlery 
For helping another child tie 

his shoelaces so he did not trip 
up 

Nshae Thompson 
For showing sympathy and 

making another child feel better 


